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M I N U T E S:

The Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Shoreline Community College District Number Seven was called to order by Chair Jeffrey Lewis at 5:15 PM in the Central Conference Room of the Administration Building of Shoreline Community College. 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mr. Jeffrey Lewis, Ms. Shoubee Liaw, Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson, Mr. Dick Stucky and Ms. Gidget Terpstra were present.

DISCUSS PRESIDENTIAL SEARCH PROCESS:

Due to the subject matter of the Special Meeting, Chair Jeffrey Lewis turned the meeting over to Mr. Dick Stucky and Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson, ex-officio members of the Presidential Search Committee.  Mr. Stucky listed the decisions which will need to be made by the Board by January 25, 2006, if not before: Salary range, level of degree required, work experience, campus visitations, reference check level, number of semi-finalists, and should the candidates be ranked by the committee.  Ms. Loyer Nelson added that selection of the committee chair should be added to the list.
The Board commenced discussion on the Presidential salary range.  Ms. Shoubee Liaw cautioned that the Board keep in mind the salaries of the current staff members “in the trenches” when setting the salary range.  Regarding who would negotiate this salary, Dr. Lambert declined, but suggested it could be the responsibility of the Acting Vice President for Human Resources, the Assistant Attorney General or a member of the Board of Trustees. 

After further discussion of salary ranges, benefits, and cost of living considerations, the Board agreed that they could not make this decision today.  They will also discuss the salary range with consultant Dr. Bob Barringer.  

Regarding the candidate profile, Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson said the Presidential Search committee has formed a sub-committee to create a profile.  Consultant Dr. Bob Barringer is doing the same, so there will be an opportunity to compare the two. 

The Board continued, discussing degree requirements.  All were in agreement that a Master’s Degree should be a requirement, but a Ph.D. is preferred.  This applies, as well, to experience.  The Board agreed that higher education experience should not be required, but college experience is preferable. 
Regarding reference checks, Dr. Barringer will provide the basic checks, but some members of the Board voiced concerns that a more extensive check, including criminal background and credit check, is warranted.  Dr. Lambert recommended bringing in an independent body to conduct checks once the five finalists are identified.  The college may be able to require finalists to give permission to run the more extensive checks.  The Board members agreed that conducting primary and secondary reference checks are a good idea. 
After discussing the potential number of semi-finalists and potential finalists, the Board agreed that they will discuss options with Dr. Barringer on January 25, 2006.  

The Board agreed that the candidates should not be ranked by the Presidential Search Committee.  
Discussion commenced regarding selection of the Chair of the Presidential Search Committee.  Dr. Susan Hoyne volunteered to serve as Chair and the Board agreed that Dr. Hoyne would be a good choice for Chair.
Motion 06:01:
A motion was made by Mr. Dick Stucky that Dr. Susan Hoyne, Dean for Science, Mathematics and Engineering, be appointed Chair of the Presidential Search Committee and that, if she is approved, Interim President Lee Lambert be authorized to notify Dr. Hoyne via Human Resources Representative, Ms. Jamie Smith.

Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson seconded the motion, which was approved by unanimous vote of the Board. 
Board Chair Jeffrey Lewis said that the Board will not choose a Vice Chair for the Presidential Search Committee, but is asking the Search Committee members choose their own Vice Chair.  He asked that Search liaison, Ms. Jamie Smith, communicate that decision to the Search Committee.  

The Board did not address whether or not the Board would make site visits to candidates’ work locations. 

EVALUATE THE QUALIFICATIONS OF MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY FOR POSITIONS ON THE SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE PRESIDENTIAL SEARCH COMMITTEE:
Seven community members submitted resumes or vitas to Mr. Dick Stucky, who categorized each by the constituency or community s/he represented.  Four were from Shoreline, two from Lake Forest Park and one was from the Shoreline School District.  His recommendation was that the Board select one community representative from each entity to assure all areas served by the College were represented.  
Chair Lewis asked each trustee for their selections and why they chose as they had.  After each Trustee had replied, the Trustees worked together to come to agreement on the final choices.  

Upon further discussion, it was noted by the Board that one member on the list of community applicants, Ms. Bonnie Mackey, was also a member of the Shoreline Community College Foundation, which is an integral community link to the college, and that membership should be given strong consideration when the Board makes the final selection of community members for the Search Committee. 
ACTION:  SELECT THREE COMMUNITY MEMBERS TO POSITIONS ON THE PRESIDENTIAL SEARCH COMMITTEE:

Discussion commenced on selection of community members to be appointed to the Presidential Search Committee. 
Motion 06:02:
Mr. Dick Stucky made a motion that the Board of Trustees accept Ms. Bonnie Mackey, Mr. Roger Olstad, and Dr. Herb Bryce as the three community members to be appointed to the Presidential Search Committee.


The Board unanimously approved the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Gidget Terpstra. 
With agreement by the Board, Mr. Stucky offered to notify the three community members who were accepted by the Board.  He will also notify all other community members who were not selected.  

ADJOURNMENT:
Chair Lewis adjourned the meeting at 7:04 p.m.
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